


Contact Center Feedback
Attached is the weekly report generated by our Contact Center for the week of March 10, 2014, through

March 16, 2014.

Small Group Meetings
Attached is the Small Group Meeting report for the week of March 21, 2014, between City Staff and
{more than two but less than five] Councilmembers.
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Office of the City Manager
City of Greensboro GREENSBORO

March 21, 2014

TO: Jim Westmoreland, City Manager
FROM: Mary Vigue, Interim Assistant City Manager
SUBJECT: Council Follow-up Item
Attached are two follow-up items that were requested by City Council. The first item was
requested by Councilmember Wilkins and is the listing of outside agency funding since 2001.

Staff currently does not collect or require the submittal of the top two paid executives for each
organization.

The second attachment is a list prepared by staff that provides an overview of City capital
activity by Council District from July 2000 through August 2012.

Please let me know if you require additional information.
MV

Attachment:  QOutside Agency Funding Since 2001
Capital Projects by District (2000-2012)

One Governmental Plaza, PO Box 3136, Greensboro, NC 27402-3136  (336) 373-CITY (2489)



Account

101-9545-11
101-9550-14; '101-9545-13
101-9545-14
101-9545-17
101-9545-23
101-9545-19
101-9545-20
101-9545-24
101-9545-26

101-9520-14
101-9520-16
101-9520-17
101-9520-18
101-9520-19
101-9520-20
101-9520-24
101-9520-25
101-9520-26
101-9520-27
101-9520-28
101-9520-29
various

410-9515-02

Notes:

Entity

Chamber of Commerce
Piedmont Triad Reg Council
Piedmont Triad Partnership
DGl - Operating Subsidy
DGl - Special Projects

East Market Street
Architectural Salvage

NC Metro Coalition
Piedmont Film Commission

Sports Commission
Eastern Music Festival
Fun Fourth Grassroots
Grassroots Banners
Childrens Museum
Blandwood Mansion
Jaycees

Festival of Lights
Center City Park
Wyndham

Community Theatre of GSO
Carolina Field of Honor
Triad Stage

Carolina Theatre

FY 2000-01

$137,000
$43,105
$37,200
$60,000
$131,372
$40,000
$22,000

$75,000
$30,000
$7,500
$11,000
$100,000
$10,000
$0

S0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$704,177

FY 2001-02

$102,750
$47,017
$37,200
$35,000
$132,957
$30,000
$16,500
$8,000

$56,250
$10,000
$22,500
$11,000
$0
$7,500
$20,000
S0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$536,674

General Fund (unless otherwise noted) Outside Agency Contributions Since 2001

FY 2002-03

$137,000
$47,240
$37,200
$85,000
$42,501
$40,000
$22,000
$8,000

$75,000
$10,000
$9,325
$11,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
S0

$554,266

FY 2003-04

$200,000
$47,315
$37,200
$267,670
$18,315
$40,000
$22,000
$12,000

$75,000
$10,000
$7,500
$11,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$24,250
S0

S0

S0

$0
$30,000
%0

$832,250

FY 2004-05

$150,000
$47,837
$37,200
$255,000
$0
$40,000
$22,000
$12,000

$100,000
$10,000
$7,500
$14,744
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000
$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$0

$736,281

FY 2005-06

$250,000
$48,128
$37,200
$255,000
S0
$40,000
$22,000
$12,000

$75,000
$10,000
$10,000
$12,200

$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000

$811,528

FY 2006-07

$200,000
$48,961
$37,200
$255,000
$0
$40,000
$22,000
$12,000

$75,000
$10,000
$10,000
$15,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000
$133,333

$35,000
S0

$933,494

FY 2007-08

$200,000
$49,836
$37,200
$255,000
$0
$40,000
$22,000
$12,480

$75,000
$10,000
$10,000
$15,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000
$200,000

$966,516

FY 2008-09

$200,000
$50,768
$37,200
$100,000
$130,000
$40,000
$22,000
$12,980

$112,500
$10,000
$10,000
$15,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000
$200,000

$980,448

FY 2009-10

$200,000
$52,103
$37,200
$100,000
$155,000
$40,000
$22,000
$12,980

$112,500
$10,000
$20,000
$15,000
$0
$10,000
$20,000
$10,000
$200,000
S0

S0

$0

$0

50

$1,016,783

FY 2010-11

$150,000
$55,286
$33,480
$90,000
$155,000
$36,000
$19,800
$12,980

$112,500
$9,000
$9,000
$13,500
$100,000
$9,000
$18,000
$9,000
$200,000

$1,032,546

Chamber of Commerce - FY 12-13 total of $148,388 includes $88,588 from the General Fund and $59,800 from the ED Fund. FY 13-14 Budget includes $130,500 from the General Fund and $70,000 from the ED Fund.
Piedmont Triad Council of Government (COG) became Piedmont Triad Regional Council in 2009-10.
Sports Commission - FY 13-14 Budget includes $67,500 from the General Fund and $40,000 from the ED Fund.
Fun Fourth/Festival of Lights - Amounts include only direct contributions to outside agencies. Amounts do not include variable costs incurred directly by the City such as electricity.
Center City Park figures include only City of Greensboro - General Fund contribution. Downtown Greensboro Inc makes additional contribution through Business Improvement District (BID) funds.

Community Theatre of Greensboro - FY 13-14 contribution will be made from the ED Fund.

Triad Stage - FY 2006-07 contribution made from Business Improvement District (BID) funds. FY 13-14 contribution will be made from the ED Fund.
Natural Science Center - The Center is not included on the spreadsheet as it is a City owned facility managed through a third party agreement.

FY 2011-12

$200,500
$59,327
$30,132
$103,500
$100,000
$32,400
$14,850
$12,980
$27,000

$105,000
$0
$6,750
$0
$75,000
$6,750
$13,500
$6,750
$200,000
$5,000
$0

$0

$0

$0

$999,439

FY 2012-13

$148,388
$56,630
$30,132
$103,500
$100,000
$32,400
$14,850
$12,980
$27,000

$105,000
$0

$0

$0
$75,000
$6,750
S0

S0
$200,000
S0
$75,000
$55,875
$75,000
50

$1,118,505

Budget
FY 2013-14

$200,500
$59,237
$30,132
$190,000
$100,000
$32,400
$14,850
$12,980
$27,000

$107,500
$0
$6,750
$0
$75,000
$16,750
$13,500
$6,750
$200,000
$10,000
$75,000
$55,875
$75,000
$100,000

$1,409,224

Grand Total
Since 2000-01

$2,476,138
$712,790
$495,876
$2,154,670
$1,065,145
$523,200
$278,850
$154,360
$81,000

$1,261,250
$129,000
$136,825
$144,444
$425,000
$136,750
$225,000
$106,750
$1,533,333
$15,000
$150,000
$111,750
$215,000
$100,000

$12,632,131


















V.

Financial and Administrative Services
City of Greensboro

GREENSBORO

March 21, 2014

TO: Jim Westmoreland, City Manager
FROM: Susan Crotts, Centralized Contracting Division and Grants Manager

SUBJECT: Grant Application Authorization Request for
2014 Clean Fuel Advanced Technology (CFAT) Program

In accordance with City policy, match grants require City Council Approval. On March 18, 2014, the
Greensboro Police Department submitted an application to the North Carolina Solar Center (NCSC)
at North Carolina State University, Clean Fuel Advanced Technology (CFAT) Program for $22,682
in CFAT funds for a total grant project budget of $41,550. The application included an estimated
20% cost share match of $5,670 and additional contributions of $13,198. The planned City
contributions total $18,868, and are to be leveraged from NC State Drug Excise funds. Due to the
timing of the grant submittal and Council agenda preparation schedule, April 1 is the first opportunity
for City Council to review this as an agenda item.

The primary purpose of CFAT is to provide funding assistance for transportation related emission
reduction projects in eligible North Carolina counties. The Police Department’s Center City Resource
Team would like to utilize this grant to purchase equipment. If the application is approved and the
grant awarded, the City would be eligible to use the grant funds for the competitively bid purchase of
two electric motorcycles to be used in the Patrol Bureau’s Central Division.

The Clean Fuel Advance Technology (CFAT) Program supports the City Council Priority of Crime
Reduction, aligns with the Police Department’s initiative of Community Policing, and provides the
opportunity to extend police services to Downtown and Greenway areas by using an environmentally
friendly technology in the form of electric motorcycles.

This item will be placed on the April 1* City Council agenda for Council’s consideration. If you
have questions in the meantime, please contact Capt. B. L. James at 336-433-7380.

SC
Attachment

One Governmental Plaza, PO Box 3136, Greensboro, NC 27402-3136 336-373-CITY (2489)
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Financial and Administrative Services
City of Greensboro

GREENSBORO

March 21, 2014

TO: Jim Westmoreland, City Manager
FROM: Susan Crotts, Centralized Contracting Division and Grants Manager

SUBJECT: Grant Application Authorization Request for NCDENR —
2014 Community Waste Reduction and Recycling Grant

On February 21, 2013, the Greensboro Field Operations Solid Waste submitted an application to the
N.C. Department of Environmental and Natural Resources, Division of Environmental Assistance
and Customer Service a Grant in the amount of $27,417, which includes a 20% match of the
application amount ($5,483) for a total estimated project budget of $32,900. Due to the timing of the
grant application and other staff commitments, April 1** is the first opportunity for City Council to
review this as an agenda item.

The 2014 Community Waste Reduction and Recycling Grant supports local governments in
expanding, improving and implementing waste reduction and recycling programs in North Carolina.
The Field Operation’s Solid Waste Division plans to utilize this grant to expand its Recycling
Initiative by implementing a convenience store recycling program. If the application is approved and
the grant awarded, the City would be eligible to use these grant funds for the purpose of
competitively purchasing approximately one hundred and sixty five 30-gallon recycling receptacles
to be placed at various Convenience Stores throughout Greensboro along with informational
brochures and posters.

The Field Operations Solid Waste Division strives to educate and encourage citizens to practice
recycling not only at home but away from home as well. The Convenience Store Recycling Project
supports one of the department’s goals of building a strong recycling community. This new initiative
will allow the redirection of bottles, cans and paper items being thrown away in a non recyclable
method at store gas pumps to a recyclable manner that will enhance the current Recycling Program as
well as establish a strong recyclable community.

This item will be placed on the April 1* City Council agenda for Council’s consideration. If you
have questions in the meantime, please contact Sheldon Smith, Solid Waste Collection Manager at
336-373-4379.

SC
Attachment

One Governmental Plaza, PO Box 3136, Greensboro, NC 27402-3136  336-373-CITY (2489)


















The Office of Workforce Development has begun the transition planning for services in order to minimize
impact as much as possible.

It is anticipated that the Request for Proposals (RFP) will be released no later than April 15, 2014, with a
goal of identifying a service provider prior to July 1, 2014. The Workforce Development Board and the
Office of Workforce Development will conduct a full and open procurement process with the intent of
selecting a contractor with the ability to maintain the quality of services that has been our history.

e The RFP will be released within a regional framework since all four WDBs in the Piedmont Triad
Region operate programs and it is our intent to conduct a regional review of proposals to increase
consistency and the competitive nature of the process.

¢ The Office of Workforce Development staff has been notified of the impending changes and effect
of Senate Bill 73.

e The Workforce Development Board has been informed and is fully aware of the impact of the
Senate Bill.

o The Office of Workforce Development is considering multiple approaches to minimize the
transition including secking other grant funds to support critical aspects of services.
LP/cw
cc:  Strib Boynton - City Manager, City of High Point

Marty Lawing - County Manager, Guilford County
Workforce Development Board (WDB) Executive Committee









Closed Public Information Requests
For the Week of March 21, 2014

Tracking Date Requested Date Business Days Requestor Subject
Number Closed Open
3113 12/17/2013 3/20/2014 90 days Eric Robert South Elm Street Redevelopment Area
3227 1/29/2014 3/17/2014 57 days George Hartzman Additional Infomration RE: Koury
3237 2/4/2014 3/18/2014 42 days Terra McKee List of reinstated employees
. Request: RE: Zack Matheny's text messages
3270 2/24/2014 3/18/2014 22 days Billy Jones Feb 4, 2014
3271 2/24/2014 3/18/2014 22 days Paul Clark Emails RE: issuance of the check to ICRM
3275 2/25/2014 3/18/2014 21 days Roch Smith Emails from City Council RE: ICRM
R t f Fletcher National for fi ial
3282 2/27/2014 3/20/2014 21 days Peter Kiedrowski | Juest from rieteher ational forfinancia
spreadsheet, ledger, etc
Request from Edge Point Contracting RE:
3284 2/27/2014 | 3/20/2014 21 days Nick Jacobs au ge Fol ng
checks
3304 3/5/2014 3/17/2014 12 days George Hartzman Signed contract between CFGG and City
3323 3/11/2014 3/20/2014 9 days Billy Jones Question RE: response time for PIRTS
3327 3/11/2014 3/20/2014 9 days Susanne Locke Permits
Request for Info RE: Settlement of claims
3328 3/11/2014 | 3/17/2014 6 days George Hartzman quest tornto
involving John Lomax
3332 3/12/2014 3/17/2014 5 days George Hartzman CAFR records
3333 3/12/2014 3/20/2014 8 days Reuben Burton Heartland Living and Rehab
Certificate of Occupancy for 1722 Sherwood
3338 3/13/2014 | 3/30/2014 7 days Brittany Justice pancy
Street
3339 3/13/2014 3/18/2014 5 days Nayana Abrol Inspection records for 403 Turnstone Trail
Minutes and votes of the Econ. Dev.
3340 3/13/2014 3/17/2014 4 days George Hartzman .
Committee

Date Revised: 3/21/2014




Closed PIRTs
Page 2 of 2

Tracking Date Requested Date Business Days Requestor Subject
Number Closed Open
3343 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 4 days Debbie Apple Request for radio traffic call
Request for info on raid at 1810 Coliseum
3346 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 4 days Ben Holder Bivd
3352 3/18/2014 3/19/2014 1 day Ben Holder Request for Info RE: Summer Spa

Date Revised: 3/21/2014




Contact Center Weekly Report
Week of 03/10/14 - 03/16/14

Contact Center
5297 calls answered this week

Top 5 calls by area

Water Resources Field Operations All others

Balance Inquiry — 755 Trees/not in Street- 488 Police/Watch Operations — 255
IVR/Pay by Phone — 274 Collection Day — 172 Privilege License — 70

New Sign up — 151 HHW/Landfill — 106 Computer Help Desk — 65
Cut-on/Same Day - 120 No Service/Garbage - 74 Parking Enforcement -- 41
Cutoff Requests — 90 Yard Waste Guidelines - 66 Courts — 38

Comments

We received a total of 13 comments this week:

Executive - 2 comments:

While we have noticed that the Greensboro site has grown in recent years, please
consider adding emails for city managers, council members, and key operating
personnel. On a day like today, when there are problems with Duke Energy and the
need to share information regarding the on-time status of Duke's website response, it's
also good to be able to communicate with city officials. Also consider activating an
emergency management office that can respond to real time coordination of citizens and
senior citizens’ needs,

Customer wanted to know if the music that plays while she is waiting for a representative
was Yanni. She wanted me to note that she really enjoyed it. She mentioned that the
City does a great job and it is always a pleasure talking with us.

Field Operations — 8 comments:

Neighborhood looked like a war zone. Understood it might take until the end of March
and felt like the crew swiftly came through and did an excellent job right away. She is
very grateful for the hard work and great job that far exceeded her expectations.

Two scales at the landfill, we only have one open. There are 13 trucks waiting in line to
get paid and another 4 waiting to pay. Should have both scales open.

Thank you to our crews; doing a great job.
Tree was already removed. Resident is very satisfied with city service.

Caller has never seen the city crew work so hard. It seems like we have all the crews in
Greensboro working. Customer was very impressed with storm debris clean-up crew.
He just wanted to commend Field Operations for doing such a great job.

Hi, | just wanted to let you know how grateful | am for city workers who came and cleared
the fallen tree off our street last night. | know there was lots of damage and they
probably were incredibly busy. But, we live on a cul-de-sac and without the tree being
cleared, we wouldn't have been able to drive to work, take our kids to school, etc. We
didn’t know what timeframe to expect, but the tree was cleared in less than 3 hours after
it fell.



Hi, | truly wish that your organization would be more consistent when it comes to
rescheduling the pick-up times especially after weather related incidents. | missed the
first reschedule by being advised that it was posted on TV and your website and that it
was my responsibility to look up the information. Well, | didn't have power just like many
others on Saturday so in order for us to see your un-normal rescheduled times made it a
breeze for your workers that day | am sure. If you set it for the following Tuesday or so
many number of days after a storm or weather related incident it would help. The
inconsistency doesn't help all the way around for anyone. Please reconsider your
protocol and poticy. It would be greatly appreciated by many. Thank you.

Customer recently watched a documentary on trash disposal in Switzerland. Trash there
is dumped at a waste disposat plant where it is cooked and made into concrete blocks or
other things that can be used in road construction. Thinks the city should look into this
for our trash disposal process.

Police — 1 comment:

Caller's mom is elderly and was found wandering around the neighborhood. Someone
cailed the police and customer called to say thank you to the officer. She would like his
captain to know that he stayed with her mom and made her as comfortable as possible.

Transportation — 1 comment:

Why wasn't the GTA website updated to say no service on Friday? | am not arguing with
the decision not to run the buses, but the website and a television news story earlier in
the day said buses would be running at 1 pm. | stood in the rain for a long time waiting
for a bus. When | called the GTA phone number to inquire, all | got was a message to
call back during regular business hours.

Water Resources — 1 comment:

Overall

Customer feels like he should have the option to pay for muitiple accounts in one
payment, resuiting in no more than one service charge.

Calls related to the latest inclement weather impacted our calt volume last week. Call volume
remained busy through the end of the week.
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